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Dear Mr Parry, 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Act 2000 
       Complaint to Information Commissioner  
       ICO ref: no. FS50662449 
 
I write in connection with the above matter.  

 

In your original request you sought information about Seaside Batch 6 leased on 1 Oct 2012.  

In essence you wanted to know whether these properties were in need of refurbishment or 

refurbished at the time of exchange ‘which description of the properties is correct?’ I have reviewed 

the information provided by the Council in response to this request which was arguably too general. I 

confirm that the Council holds the following information falling within the scope of your request; 

according to the Council’s records Batch 6 included 52 dwellings broken down into the following 

categories: 

 

13 unrefurbished routine empty homes 

10 unrefurbished major works empty properties 

29 former temporary accommodation properties where refurbishment work was under way. 

 

I am copying this letter to the Information Commissioner and I understand that they will be consulting 

you further.  

 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 
Louise Hanrahan 
Lawyer 
For Head of Law 
Cc ICO 

Mr Steve Parry 
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